QUEEN CITY WING RIDER NEWS

GWRRA - OHIO CHAPTER L OUEEN CITY WING RIDERS



Cincinnati, Ohio

GWRRA

Ohio District Great Lakes Region - D

toad Rider Process

Chapter Directors
Carl & Cris Hauser
513-851-0714

Assistant CD's Tim & Anita Kendrick 513-829-7163

Volume 18.5 January 2004

Newsletter Editor - Cris Hauser

Winter is here ... Happy New Years!!

Chapter Staff 2004

Chapter Director Carl & Cris Hauser Asst. Chapter Director Tim & Anita Kendrick Chapter Concierge Diane Hart **Chapter Couple** Jim & Brenda Pennington **Chapter Sheriff** Fred Hicks Goodies Peggy Smith Historian Jim Pennington Rick & Bobbie Harless Membership Newsletter Cris Hauser Pins/Patches Tom & Barb Burns Rally Coordinators Walt & Diane Hart Ride Coordinators Jeff & Becky Weddle **Asst Ride Coordinators** Roy & Sheli Williams Tom Runck Rider Educator Scrap/Picture Book Brenda Pennington Special Events Richard & Linda Elsen Special Events - MS 150 Andy & Janet Andrea Sunshine. Pauline Boderone Treasurer Pat Runck "Watering Hole" **Butch & Betty Royse** Ways & Means Betty Royse Webmaster Tim Kendrick

GWRRA Officers

21423 N. 11th

Web Site

Executive Director

21423 N. 11th Avenue Phoenix, AZ 85027 602-581-2500 mike@gwrra.org

www.qcwr.org

Region D Sr. Director Jim & Shirrin Hutchens

13036 Florentine Dr. Shelby Twp., MI 586-726-0742 jphutchens@comcast.net

Ohio Sr. Dist. Director Tom & Sandy Taggart PO Box 119

Buchtel, OH 45716-0119 740-753-2214 ttaggart@frognet.net

Ohio Asst. Dist. Dir. Roger & Penny Hurley

201 South View Lane West Milton, OH 45383 937-689-4443 hurleypenrog@aol.com

INSIDE - ALL OF THE QCWR NEWS!

Carl's Comments, CD Page 2 **Chit Chat with Cris** Page 3 **Pins & Patches Chapter Historian Rallies and Concierge** Page 4 **ACD Notes Rider Education** Page 5 Rider Education cont. **Chapter Treasurer Report** Page 6 **Chapter Treasurer Cont. Sunshine Birthdays & Anniversaries** Membership Page 7 Membership cont. **Ride & Event Calendar Classifieds**

Page 8 Cabin Fever Flyer

Page 9 Classifieds

1st Month Dinner Ride News

Page 10 Area Chapter Location Chapter Director Listing

Meeting Times



Chapter L meets the 3rd Wednesday of each month at the Lakeridge Conference Center, 7118 Pippin Road, Cincinnati, Ohio at 7:30 p.m.

Carl's Comments Carl Hauser, Chapter Director

Father Time has given way to Baby New Years once again. It seems the older you get the faster time goes by.

Once again the chapters in the southwest section of Ohio gathered for lunch on New Years Day at Famous Dave's Barbecue in Fairfield Ohio. Thanks to the hard work of Jo Ann Marston (E-2) it was another great success. We had 242 GWRRA friends, family and guests in attendance. There were 9 chapters from Ohio, one chapter from Indiana and one chapter from Kentucky represented. The weather was perfect for an afternoon ride and a lot of people took advantage of the weather. There were 85 bikes in the parking lot. Thanks to all, we had a great time.

Its January, that means its time to start thinking about your vacation, time off, going on a holiday, whatever you want to call it. The Ride Schedule will be out at our next gathering, so pick one up, look it over and put in for your vacation days. If you are retired you may have to check with the BOSS anyway. If you would like to go somewhere or do something that is not on the Ride Schedule, let the Ride Coordinators or myself know, maybe we can fit it into the schedule.

Cabin Fever is fast approaching and there is a big group going this year. I hope you can join us. Don't forget to send in your registration to Tom & Sandy Taggart and to make your reservations at the Columbus Marriott (614) 885-1885. If you have any questions give me a call (851-0714).

Cris & I hope to see all of you at our gathering on January 21st.

CARL



Chit Chat With Cris Mrs. CD, Region D Rep Lady Riders & Newsletter Editor

Happy New Year! Time sure flies when we are having fun. Just around the corner, before you know it, Cabin Fever in Columbus will be here. If you have never attended a Cabin Fever it is a really good time to relax and just hang out with all our Ohio GWRRA family.

I would like to thank Kathy Richards, Gail Hiser, Arlene Gadd and Peggy Smith for volunteering to help me with the phone tree this year. So don't be surprised if you should get a call from one of these ladies. From time to time Carl may need to activate the phone tree and these ladies will play a big part in keeping all our chapter members informed.

I have already started my list of names for anyone interested in the BRC course in April. I will not have dates until some time in February. The BRC classes have really been successful and I hope to encourage all of you to take this course at least once. This is a great opportunity for beginners who need to work out the cobwebs of winter.

I have decided to take on another hat this year and try my hand as newsletter editor. If you would like to write an article you may send it to me at newsfroml@yahoo.com by the 1st of every month. The article can be about a ride that you led or just about the fun time you had during one of the chapter events or rides.

Looking forward to seeing every one of you at the January Meeting.

Cris Hauser – Mrs. CD Region D Rep Lady Riders Newsletter Editor

PS: Just a reminder the last Cabin Fever meeting will be at Our house on January 23 rd 7:30 p. m.

CRIS



Pins & Patches

January's meeting.

Hi Everyone! Tom and I are back for another year as your Pins and Patches Coordinators. We hope you all had a nice Christmas and received just what you wanted. Now that the hustle and bustle of the Holidays is over, have you thought about going to the next Chapter L event? If you need a new Chapter shirt, we still have plenty on hand. Just come back to our display table and we will be happy to help you. Looking forward to seeing everyone at

Tom & Barb Burns

Happy New Year 2004

As Chapter Historian, I am now looking back to '03 and how busy we were. Brenda had been collecting photos from different members during the past year and now recently ... I have been working on a **SLIDE SHOW** for the January meeting. The slide show Chapter "L" in review, will be presented at our January meeting and will cover nearly everything we have photographs of during the year.

If you have been an active part of Chapter L in 2003 and had your photo taken, you just may be in the show. If you are not included in the photos, it means you very artfully dodged the picture taker.

We want to thank everyone who took photos and submitted them to Brenda for the Chapter Photo Album and also to those who submitted digital photos and burned them to a CD so that we would be able to include them in the slide show album for the January meeting.

Come out to our January meeting to see just "how busy" we were.

Thanks again.

Jim Pennington, Chapter Historian Brenda Pennington, Scrap/Picture Book Coordinator 2004 Chapter Couple

RALLIES AND CONCIERGE

Happy New Year from the happy new Rally Coordinator. Since Diane is standing in as the happy new Chapter Concierge, she and I will try to cooperate and do our monthly report as a team. We are about to make some group hotel reservations for our more popular rallies so take a look at the new event schedule. Remember, if you think you *might* want to go to a rally, reserve your room **NOW**, than cancel later if you decide otherwise. The hote's name, number, and nights reserved for our group is shown for each event below. The name of our group will always be "The Diane Hart Group", and the size of the group is shown in parentheses.

Although very little rally information has crossed my desk as yet, we plan to reserve accommodations this month for the following:

TENNESSEE SPRING FLING RALLY -



APRIL 22(reg. Only), 23, & 24 (Th. – Sat)
Pigeon Forge, TN.,
camping available nearby
Comfort Inn, 3712 Parkway
(traffic light 8) April 23 &
24(20)

865-429-4494, \$75 per night?

OHIO DISTRICT BUCKEYE RALLY -

JUNE 18, 19, & 20 (Fri.-Sun.)

Xenia, Ohio – fairgrounds, camping on grounds Best Western Exec. Inn, **June 18 & 19 (6)** 937-278-5711, \$65 per night?

Make a note to check the tables set up at our monthly get-togethers for rally information flyers, reservation forms, and signup sheets. Please inform Diane or me whenever you reserve or cancel a room or campsite anywhere at the above rallies. Our number is **513-385-2356**. Thanks for pausing here and we'll see you at the next get-together if not elsewhere.

Walt and Diane Hart

ACD NEWSLETTER NOTES

By Tim Kendrick

I can't believe we are about to start another year. I am getting excited about the up coming events planned for us here at Chapter L. We should all have a few hugs and laughs as well as a few good meals (well maybe more than a few) and last but not least some fantastic riding.

If New Years day is any indication, hopefully spring will come to the Queen City early this year. I am sorry that Anita and I could not make the New Years day outing to Famous Dave's as I hear it was incredible. It is so nice to hear about all of the Chapters getting together to share good times together.

I am personally looking forward to this month. We will of course have our regular meeting but Anita and I will be taking a group up to the Wright Patterson Air Force Base Museum on January 21st. This is a really fun place and it is a great family activity, so make sure to bring along anyone who wants to attend. With that, I hope everyone is ready for a fun-filled 2004…lets make it a good one.

Tim Kendrick



RIDER EDUCATION

By Tom Runck

Everything's New

It's 2004 and everything is new

– at least it should be. You should have renewed your

participation in the Rider Ed. Levels program by now but just in case you haven't, see me at the meeting and I will have the forms available. The GWRRA Rider Ed program has four levels:

- Level I: Safety by Commitment. Everyone can be a part of the program by simply making a commitment to safer riding. There are no prerequisites or minimums to meet; completion of a simple form and one-time payment of \$6.00 and you are on your way. You will receive your patch and rocker that shows to your riding companions you have made the commitment to safe riding. Level I never needs to be renewed.
- ✓ Level II: Safety by Education. Once you are signed up for Level I, have achieved at least

5,000 safe riding miles since becoming a GWRRA member, and have completed an approved riding course (driver) or co-rider course (seminar or 2-up riding course) within the past two years, you qualify for the next level of commitment in the Levels program. Upon completion of the application form with a small fee of \$5.00 you receive the triangular patch showing you have advanced to the next level of commitment. Level II must be renewed each January for \$2.00.

- ✓ Level III: Safety by Preparedness. To participate in this level of the program you must be current in Level II, have CPR or First Aid training and carry a first aid kit on your bike. Completion of the form with a \$4.00 fee and you received your Certified Tour Rider or Co-Rider patch showing you have progressed to Level III. Those at Level III also renew each January for \$2.00.
- ✓ Level IV: Master Tour Rider Safety by Enhanced Preparedness & Experience. To achieve this elite status in the program you must be current and have a full year at Level III, have ridden at least 25,000 safe miles since joining GWRRA, have completed an approved Rider Training course within the past two years, must be certified in both CPR and First Aid and must wear protective clothing while riding. Master Tour Riders are issued a unique patch with their individual Master number. There is a separate form and an initial fee of \$35.00. Masters pay \$10.00 to renew each January. Don't forget that you renew only at your highest level each year and GWRRA Life Members pay no renewal fees.

Please see me at the meeting or give me a call (385-

4556) if you have any questions about the Rider Ed program or how you can participate. GWRRA's commitment is to safe



through education and all of us should take advantage of the Levels program to help us enhance our skills.

Don't forget that Chapter L will be scheduling an ERC (Experienced Rider Course) early this spring



and right now I already have 6 of the 12 slots filled. Please let me know if you want to participate; this course will help you start the riding season refreshed and will also qualify you to

progress through the Levels program. Most riders will also receive a reduction in their insurance premium after completion of the course.

Another upcoming event that is always a great way to get ready for the riding season is Safety Sunday. This year's program will be held on Sunday, February 22nd from 12:00-4:00 PM at the Hawthorne Inn on SR 235 in Fairborn (new location this year). The afternoon consists of interesting riding-related presentations and provides a great time to visit with friends. I will have a sign-up sheet at the meeting and weather permitting we will ride to the event.

On January 17th I will be heading to Columbus for our annual Rider Ed meeting where all the Rider Ed officers from the state gather to get caught up on the news about Rider Education for 2004. I will give you an update at the meeting.

I hope to see everyone at Chapter L's first meeting of the New Year on January 21st. And don't forget to keep your New Year's resolution of making a personal commitment to Rider Education by participating in the Levels Program! Remember... **Safety is for Life!**

Tom Runck
Chapter Ride Educator
Master Tour Rider #3605



CHAPTER TREASURER

By Pat Runck

As I am writing this article I am looking at my desk calendar, which is now on its last page (December), and the edges are all dog-eared and torn. Underneath waits my brand new calendar all white, crisp and fresh. A New Year is just waiting to begin and with it comes so many new adventures with Goldwing friends. Carl has our 2004 ride schedule published and it looks like many of our tried and true events are back but we also have first-time rides and new ride leaders that should make this coming year full of great riding memories.

Some of you may have noticed that we did not do an end-of-year charity event like we have in year's past. In all honesty, I think time just got away from us and before we knew it December was here. I had talked about doing something a little different in 2004 and so he has asked me to communicate what our plans are. This year we are going to try a "Christmas in July" event where we collect non-perishable food items beginning with January's meeting and ending in July's. At the end of July we will gather as a group on our bikes and haul the collected items in our trailers and saddlebags, wearing our famous Santa hats over our helmets, and fill up the shelves at the FreeStore. Summertime is always a slow time for donations at the FreeStore but that doesn't mean that people still aren't hungry. It should make for a fun event for us and perhaps a good opportunity for some positive motorcycling press. Carl & Cris have graciously volunteered to store the collected items until our time of delivery. All we need is for each of us to remember to bring a canned good or other non-perishable food item to each chapter meeting. We will have a collection basket and I hope it is filled to overflowing each month. Once we have finalized the July delivery date we will let you know so that everyone can reserve the date and take part in the ride. If you have any questions or suggestions, please don't hesitate to let anyone on staff know. As an enticement to get the whole thing rolling, we will be giving an extra door prize ticket to everyone who remembers to bring in a food item at January's meeting. It is a simple way for all of us to "Do More in 2004!"

The Christmas Party last month was as full as Santa's bag and I think everyone enjoyed the evening together. We had 102 people confirmed but the flu bug kept a couple of them home. Once again Jim & Brenda kept us entertained and for some reason I never get tired of singing that crazy Goldwing version of "Twelve Days of Christmas." I hope you all had a wonderful holiday!

Our \$10.00 membership draw starts again in January so don't forget to bring your current membership card with you and drop it in the container that Rick & Bobbie



have at the sign-in table. Who knows...you could start the New Year off with a few extra bucks in your pocket!

See you at our first meeting of the New Year on January 21st – usual time and place and remember...together we can have one "L" of a good time.

Take care, Pat



SUNSHINE By Pauline Boderone Pauline's Preposterous Poetry

As Pauline #2 (Petroviak, Boderone, Monroe) I have a new job to do.
Send you notes from Chapter L,
Congratulations, Happy Birthday, Sympathy or Get Well.

I will do my best to remember you all, Leave me a message, or e-mail me please, I will respond to each of these.

I may be early, or I may be late, I may even have an incorrect date.

You will not be forgotten or missed you see, Just get the proper information to me.

I might recycle a card, send you one that is new, Or maybe create a poem especially for you.

DO MORE IN 2004

(513) 574-3940 pauline.b@fuse.net





JANUARY

- 4 Tril Childers
- 4 Jim Webster
- 6 Nancy Hessee
- 6 Becky Weddle
- 6 Roy Richard
- 6 Mike Gadd
- 10 Tammy Williams

13 Ted Enzweiler

16 Bud Hensler

17 Jan David

20 Jim Behanan

28 Jack Elsen

FEBRUARY

2 Dave Taylor

3 Ron King

10 Ruby Campbell

17 Judy Wyckoff

18 Toby Darkins

20 Donna Levine

25 Lois Hollingsworth

27 Penny Hurley

27 Roger Hurley



JANUARY

1 Sonny & Ruby Campbell

1 Jay & Rosalie Morris

17 Phil & Lois Hollingsworth

29 Tom & Karen Lohner

FEBRUARY

12 Howard Plogsma & Kathy Skinner

13 Fred & Lori Hicks

22 Chuck & Melanie Geggie

24 Joe & Sandy Schmidt



MEMBERSHIP

Rick & Bobbie Harless

We had **102** members and visitors at the December Christmas Party. Remember to please sign in and drop your membership card in the jar at the sign-in table. Each month we giveaway **\$ 10.00** to one lucky member, but you can't win if you don't have a **current** GWRRA membership card. That's why you need to drop your card in the jar for the drawing. Your card will be returned to you before the end of the meeting. If we run late we will have it at the sign-

in table after the meeting. Remember new members and visitors should feel comfortable and welcomed by everyone.

RECRUITING-If you are not aware of it GWRRA has a new recruiting offer. Each time you recruit someone his or her name and yours goes into a drum for a drawing. The Grand prize could be a brand new **Honda Gold Wing, Silverwing or wholesale cash equivalent.** Plus the recruits qualify for the rewards program also. Your membership will be renewed one year for recruiting **three** (3) **new memberships**. You can get up to three renewals. Check out the Free Renewal program in the latest issue of Wing World.

If anyone who now receives the newsletter, by regular mail and would like to receive it by E-mail (which would save us some of our postage and copying expenses). Just let us know at the membership sign up table and give us your E-mail address.

Don't forget to check your GWRRA membership card expiration date. So you don't allow your membership to lapse. If you have access to the Internet it is very easy to renew on line day or night 24/7. We also have membership forms available at the meeting too. Make sure you carry them with you – you never know when or where you may meet your next GWRRA friend.

We hope to see you at our **January 21**st meeting at 7:30 PM at the Lakeridge Conference Center. Contact Cris or Carl for information 513-851-0714.



Remember to always ride as though the other guy cannot see you, chances are he doesn't.

Rick and Bobbie Harless

Happy New Year goldwingers!

I hope that 2004 is off to a fantastic start for all of you. I know mine sure is, and I am looking forward to a great year of riding. Here is my recipe for a great year. Stay healthy, ride as often as possible, do all you can to reduce your risk to a safe and manageable level, and you do

whatever your 01 tells you. If you follow this simple plan you can not go wrong.

Now for the important part, RIDING. This group is made up of some wonderful people that have a lot to offer. We also need to have more people in "L" involved in rides



this year. With this in mind I would like to invite **you** to lead a ride this year. If I can lead a ride anyone can. Believe me it is not rocket science. We need Saturday and Sunday day rides. Nothing complicated, just take us on one of your favorite back roads rides. All you need to do is tell us where and when to meet, choose a drag and lead us somewhere we can eat. It does not matter if it is a 2-hr ride or an all day adventure; we just want to be out on our machines.

Take a look at your schedule and pick a Saturday or Sunday, with a back up date just in case, and see either the Weddle's or the William's at the meeting and we will set it up. It is that easy.

Here is the next 6 weeks at a glance. We hope to see you on some of the rides and at some of the gatherings. Remember we are chapter "L". Let's be the best chapter in the state. Ride safe and ride often,

Jeff & Becky Weddle Roy & Sheli Williams

CHAPTER "L" RIDE AND EVENT CALENDAR

Jan. 21 st	(Wed.) Chapter L Meeting
	Lakeridge Conference Center at 7:30 P.M
Jan. 24 th	(Sat) Wright Patterson Air Force Base
	8:30 am Bob Evans @ Cinti. Mills. Tim &
	Anita Kendrick
Feb. 1 st	(Sun) 1 st of the Month Dinner Ride
	Fore & Aft 5:00 p.m. Richard & Linda
	Elsen

Feb. 13th – 15th Cabin Fever Marriott North Hotel, Columbus - Walt & Diane Hart Feb. 22nd (Sun) Safety Sunday Fairborn, Oh. 10:30

am Bob Evans Colerain, **Tom Runck**(Sat) Valley Vineyards Dinner Ride 6:30
p.m. **Butch Boeing**

Feb. 29th (Sun) Maple Sugar Ride TBA
Tim & Anita Kendrick

Wed. Dinner rides Golden Corral Steak House (Cinti. Mills) – 7:00PM

BUCKEYE CABIN FEVER February 13, 14, & 15, 2004

The Roaring 20's

Admission by Pre-Registration Only. Limited to first 600 Participants. **Event Pins for first 500 Registered.**Complete this page in its entirety and mail with fees before **February 7, 2004**Make Check or Money Order payable to and mail to:

Tom Taggart (740) 753-2214 GWRRA of Ohio, PO Box 119, Buchtel, Ohio 45716 \$18 per person \$_____ Oty: Registration – Member \$27 per person \$ _____ Qty: ____ Registration – Non-Member \$10 per person \$_____ Qty: ___ Registration - Ages 13-15 Free Qty: ____ Registration - Ages under 12 **Cabin Fever Henley Shirts** Please mark quantity of each: \$ \$21 each X Large Small Medium Large \$ \$23 each XXLXXX L **Cabin Fever Sweatshirts** \$20 each X Large Small Medium Large XXLXXX L \$22 each No shirts may be ordered after February 7, 2004, but can be purchased on site. TOTAL ENCLOSED All shirts will be slightly higher on site. Note: All requests for refunds should be postmarked on or before February 7, 2004 \$10 handling fee on refunds. Event will be held regardless of weather. For Hotel Reservations, Please call Marriott North Hotel at (614) 885-1885 between 8:00 AM and 5:00 PM 6500 Doubletree Avenue, Columbus, Ohio Be sure to mention you are with GWRRA for the special \$69 per night room rate. Driver_____ GWRRA # _____ Exp. ____ Chapter ____ Address City, State, Zip _____ Phone () _____ _____ GWRRA # _____ Exp. ____ Chapter ____ Passenger Address (if different from above) Phone (City, State, Zip I/We do agree to conform and comply with the ideals governing this rally, and I/we further agree to hold harmless G.W.R.R.A., cosponsoring organizations or any property owner(s) for any loss or injury to self or property in which I/we may become involved by reason or participation in this Rally. I/We also agree to assume responsibility for any property which I/we knowingly damage. I/We have read this entire form. Passenger Signature ______ Date: _____

CLASSIFIED SECTION



Lehman Trike Dealer

Trike Kits installed – Motorcycle paint and repairs 27778 Daugherty Lane West Harrison, Indiana 1-812-637-9800

Richard & Linda Elsen, Owners



Bud's Lawn Care & Landscaping

Bud Smith. Owner

1614 Dearmand Ave. Cincinnati, OH 45239

513-521-1663 cell 513-383-3490





For Sale by Ken Jauch 662-3082

New HJC Helmet – Silver XL – worn once \$50.00

Lehman Trikes for Sale – Elsen's Trike World Call 1-812-637-9800

- 2003 gold wing 1800 black NEW
- 2003 Suzuki Romaini 800 cc NEW
- 1998 Harley Ultra Classic New conversion
- 1997 gold Wing 1500 White New Conversion All ready for delivery

Need a warm place to store your Wing this winter? For \$30.00 per month (bike only) and \$35.00 per month (bike & trailer). (I.e. Escapade, Hannigan, Colorado type) Storage building has a secure alarm system. Call Elmer Jauch for additional details. 661-0290

For Sale by Owner: 2002 Harley Davidson Sporster Custom 1200cc
Brand new, only 38 miles \$9000.

Call Mike O'Rourke at 251-7317

DINNER RIDE JAN. 4TH

Goldwingers came through again!!! Remember the day January 4th 2004, RAIN--RAIN--RAIN--Chapter L had dinner reservations at Ground Round on Springdale Rd.11 people signed up to attend, reservations were made for 16, just in case someone would decide at the last minute they were hungry. Very quickly our 16 turned into 28. Thank you Debbie Winkler for announcing this at your line dancing class. Thank You for attending: Mike & Judy O'Rourke, Bud & Peg Smith, Gail & Randy Hiser, Tom & Barb Burns, Tammy William & mom, Richard & Linda Elsen, Butch & Betty Royse, Dan & Georgia Horgan, Phil & Lois Hollingsworth, Neil & Brenda Hardebeck, Ron Cawein & Karen Tomlin, Frank Farber & Teresa Bommer, and Dave & Kathy King.

FRIENDS FOR FUN, SAFETY & KNOWLEDGE!

Jack Elsen & Pauline Boderone

Chapter	Meeting Location	Day/Time of Meeting	Chapter Directors	Telephone
A-2 Hamilton	K of C Hall 930 Hamilton-Cleves Rd.	4 th Tuesday of each month 7:30 PM meeting, early to eat	Wayne & Debbie Marks/Winkler	513-860-4937
E-2 Eastside	New England Club 8100 block Beechmont Ave (Rt. 125)	1 st Thursday of each month 7:30 PM meeting	Ken & Nancy Fread	513-899-3020
F Fairborn	Rousch's Restaurant Main Street, Fairborn	4 th Saturday of each month 9:30 AM	Jerry & Barbara Martindale	513-934-2513
G-3 Eaton	Eaton Fire Dept Station #2 Lexington Road W	3 rd Saturday of each month 7:00 PM	Noel (Putt) & Marcia Lindsey	937-839-4064
J Dayton	Fuddruckers 8850 Kingridge Dr., Dayton	4 th Thursday of each month 7:30 PM	Norm & Sherry Zintz	937-435-2172
K Troy	Troy Church of the Nazarene 1200 Barnhart Rd (SR 55 & Barnhart)	1 st Saturday of each month 9:30 AM	Mike & Deby Hoff	937-440-6950
R Greenville	Ohio Coop. Extension Office 700 Wayne Street	2 nd Sunday of each month 10:30 AM	Carl & Diane Gilpin	937-548-0439
S-2 Springfield	Rescue 95, Route 68 (1/2 mile from Young's Dairy)	3 rd Thursday of each month 7:30 PM	Marilyn & Bob McNeely	937-484-3355
T-2 Trotwood	Trotwood Church of the Brethren 208 Main Street (Wolf Creek/ & Main)	1 st Tuesday of each month 7:30 PM	Norma & Charlie Tobias	937-854-1851
X-2 Middletown	Kings Activity Center-Otterbein off SR 741, north of SR 63	3 rd Saturday of each month 9:00 AM	Al & Donna Hoffman	513-932-0934
G Kentucky	Ryan's Steak House I-75, Exit 182	2 nd Tuesday of each month 7:30 PM	John & Julie Harris	859-727-8575
G2 Indiana	The Reservation Restaurant Milan, IN	2 nd Thursday of each month 7:00 PM	Ed & Shelly Snapp	812-576-2105

Carl & Cris Hauser Chapter Directors 2529 West Kemper Road Cincinnati, OH 45231-1138



Yes!

Don't forget our Chapter Meeting on January 21, 2004 - details inside!

Sending this to -

Region D
Ohio District
Ohio Chapter L
Queen City Wing Riders
January 2004

